published by the Vice-President for Academic Affairs

Link to English version: https://www.qsl.uni-

wuppertal.de/fileadmin/qsl/7_Newsletter/Newsletter_2022/Newsletter_PI_QII-2022-7_en.pdf

Content:

- 1. Change of lecture times in WS 22/23
- 2. Student-Service-Centre at the main entrance
- 3. Evaluation of the courses of the summer semester 2022 with EvaSys
- 4. Counselling on the topic of 'Scholarship Orientation for First-Year Students'
- 5. Student Health Week: 09.05. 13.05.2022
- 6. Link/contact collection

1. Change of lecture times in WS 22/23

On request of the universities, the Ministry of Arts and Sciences has changed the lecture times for the winter semester 22/23. The lecture period is now 10.10.2022 - 03.02.2023.

2. Student-Service-Centre at the main entrance

Services for application, enrolment, change of degree programme, leave of absence and exmatriculation, as well as for examination matters and study abroad, will again be offered in person.

Directly next to the main entrance on the Grifflenberg campus, the Office of Student Affair (Student Secretariat), the International Office for Student Admission and Registration, the International Center and the Central Examination Office offer help and support at six counselling counters.

The Student-Service-Centre is open Monday to Thursday from 9am - 3pm and Friday from 9am - 1pm. Appointments are not necessary.

SSC website: https://www.uni-wuppertal.de/de/ssc/

3. Evaluation of the courses of the summer semester 2022 with EvaSys ______ The registration portal for course evaluations in the summer semester 2022 is still open until 1 July 2022. The evaluation of the courses is carried out by paper or online surveys. After registering your course for online evaluation, lecturers receive an access code (instead of the previous TANs) for their survey, which can be forwarded to the students or stored in Moodle. https://www.qsl.uni-wuppertal.de/de/evaluation-und-befragungen/evasys-<u>lehrveranstaltungsevaluation/anmeldung-einer-lvb/</u> ______ 4. Counselling on the topic of 'Scholarship Orientation for First-Year Students' _____ The ZSB (central student counselling office) offers a scholarship consultation session on Zoom for first-year students on the last Thursday of every month from 4pm – 6pm. Suitable scholarship programmes, criteria to be fulfilled and application and selection procedures are presented. Prior registration is required at: https://www.zsb.uniwuppertal.de/de/kontakt/stipendienorientierung-fuer-studienanfaengerinnen/ To get in touch, please contact the talent scouting team at the ZSB: talentscouts@uni-wuppertal.de. 5. Student Health Week: 09.05. - 13.05.2022 =============d Finally, the time has come: Student Health Week will once again take place on site at the Grifflenberg campus. All offers (workshops, lectures and great events) can be booked here:

https://buchung.hochschulsport.uniwuppertal.de/sportarten/aktueller zeitraum/ Student Health Week.html

UniSport team is looking forward to an active participation!

6. Link/contact collection

For students:

Contact form of the quality representatives: https://uni-w.de/xt50v

General student counselling: https://www.zsb.uni-wuppertal.de/de/beratung

For lecturers:

Information from the BU:NDLE network: https://www.bundle.uni-wuppertal.de/

Distance teaching requests: <u>e-teaching@uni-wuppertal.de</u>

You can also find out more about our social media channels:

www.facebook.com/uni.wuppertal

www.instagram.com/uni.wuppertal

www.twitter.com/Uni Wuppertal

www.linkedin.com/school/buw

Prof. Dr. Andreas Frommer Vice-President for Academic Affairs Bergische Universität Wuppertal

Phone: +49 202 439 2217